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Please support the stance taken by Friends of Griffith Park and
support Alternative 1. FoGP is made up of long-time park
stewards and residents in the adjacent area. Zoos are increasingly
out of favor and it would be ironic to let an organization with a
conservation mission destroy 23 acres of native habitat, including
227 LA City-protected trees. The full project is counter to City
priorities, including the Biodiversity Report and the LA
Sustainability Plan and the LA Zoo can still benefit from zoo
animal care improvements and many visitor amenities if
Alternative 1 is implemented. Thanks for your consideration.



